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noteworthy dates

South Forsyth 
High School

9 t h  G r a d e
D r .  W e n d y  S h r a d e r
e x t .  1 0 1 1 0 7

1 0 t h  G r a d e
S c o t t  M c C l o y
e x t .  1 0 1 1 0 5

1 1 t h  G r a d e
T o m  W o l f f
e x t .  1 0 0 1 1 7

1 2 t h  G r a d e
S c o t t  M o r l a n n e
e x t .  1 0 0 1 0 9

Amy Short,  
Lead Counselor, 
ST-Z, ext. 100622

Michele Vargas, 
All 9th Graders, 
ext. 101120

Courtney Johnson, 
A-DE, ext.100624

Aaron Pileggi, 
DF-KAR, ext. 100628

Tonia Campobenedetto, 
KAS-NG, ext. 100626

Shari Frankel, 
NH-SR, ext. 100625

Naran Butler- Houck
School Social Worker
ext. 100452
 

For a full list of  extracurricular meeting dates and school events, 
please use the following link:  https://tinyurl.com/mryzdf7r

#SOUTHSTRONG

COUNSELORS

GRADE -  LEVEL 
ADMINISTRATORS

Follow SFHS on Social Media
@SouthForsythHS




May 1-5
Virtual Week to accommodate 

AP, IB, EOC Testing



May 6
Prom at Lanier Tech



May 9

Honors Night
*by invitation only



May 8-12

Senior Week & 
SENIOR Final Exams



May 19 

Rising 9th Grade Tailgate
5:00-6:00 p.m.

Blue & White Football Game at 6 p.m.



May 22-25
Final Exams-Underclassmen

Early Release Days



May 23
Graduation

@ Gas South Arena, 7 p.m. 



May 25 
Last Day of School




https://www.forsyth.k12.ga.us/Page/48526


WILSON'S WAR EAGLE UPDATE
War Eagle families-

May is here and we are in the final push toward successful completion of the academic year and
graduation. We need your help. School attendance is vital these last few weeks, so please make sure your
student is informed about testing times and locations, shows up for testing early - not right at start time,
has no missing assignments in the grade book (use your parent portal login for one final check and help
your student set a plan for completion) and, most importantly, communicates with teachers about
everything! Please--no requests for extra credit. Credit is what we are aiming for, so let's stay focused on
the learning and the grades should follow accordingly.

FAMILIES OF SENIORS 
Whooo hooo Class of 2023! It's getting real now! Caps and gowns as well as yearbooks were distributed to
seniors on Friday, April 28. If your graduate did not receive theirs and has ordered - see Ms. Iracondo in the
College and Career Center for pick-up of the cap and gown. If you have not ordered one, it is not too late.
Please see the information on the senior class page. 

Yearbooks are under the auspices of Ms. Wendy Burkus. They are absolutely lovely and make for great
memories down the road. If you still need to purchase one, please reach out to Ms. Burkus. We encourage
students to bring their yearbooks to the senior breakfast and picnic for signing opportunities. 

See page 6 for a complete list of the senior week (May 8-12) activities and all information pertinent to
year-end senior must-knows. 

Graduation tickets for those who have successfully completed graduation requirements will be distributed
on Friday, May 12, after the mandatory graduation practice. Students can pick up the tickets just before
they exit campus after the senior picnic. See page 6 for more info about extra tickets. Please feel free to
share your extras with others seeking additional tickets or return them to the main office so we can share
them with those in need.  You must have a ticket for admission to the Gas South Arena. Unfortunately, no
exceptions will be made for safety and security reasons. Distance and traffic make returning home to grab
forgotten items nearly impossible, so please put a reminder in your phone, on your dashboard or on your
forehead! Graduation walks at prior schools are controlled by those schools - please see their respective
websites for more information.**Please note that Gas South Arena has a clear bag policy!**

Any senior off-track for graduation will be requested to be in the building during our virtual week so we
can assist in getting them caught up with the hope of getting them on track for graduation. Please be
receptive and supportive of those calls. May 8-12 is senior final exam week. We will continue our work
with those most in need. Contact us with questions, please. 

Chatting with several students at cap and gown pick-up found them quietly reflective and loudly
celebratory. This time of year, where 13 years of the same comfortable routine is now ending, evokes a
wide range of emotions (from families too), and all are appropriate. Keep the tissues handy. Exciting,
terrifying, nostalgic, tearful, fearful, happy, sad, and more - all appropriate and likely felt. Each student
handles the future in their own way...hug them a lot and listen closely. You have raised amazing children!

If you have questions or concerns, please call us!!!



FAMILIES OF 9-11th GRADERS 

Please assist your student in finishing the year strong. Again, review the grade book, and help them form
a plan. Communication is key here. Assist them in communicating with teachers about missing work or
grade concerns. If your student is unsuccessful in a core (ELA, math, science, social studies) course, there
are opportunities to get back on-track for graduation over the summer. See page 7 for more
information.  Counselors will be communicating options and opportunities closer to the end of the
month. 

Yearbooks will be distributed during IF on Wednesday, May 10, when students are fully back on
campus. If you have not purchased one, please connect with Wendy Burkus for information. There are a
few extra books available for sale. 

Schedules for next year will be released in late July. 

RISING 9th GRADE FAMILIES

Welcome to War Eagle Nation!  It's a great place to connect and thrive. We look forward to seeing you
on May 19 to familiarize yourself with campus, grab some War Eagle swag, and take in the Blue and
White Spring game to learn how we do Friday Night Lights. Tailgate at 5 p.m.; the game is at 6 p.m. 

As we round out the year, I want to say thank you to all War Eagles, present and past. It has been an
honor to serve this community for the past 8 years as your principal and many years before that in other
roles. Our school is strong and a place you can be proud to say your children graduated from because
the community, family, and staff are connected, supportive, and united in the pursuit of excellence for
our children. 

I want to thank you for your trust, honesty, understanding, and involvement. Our children are so blessed
to grow and learn in this community with so many opportunities present. I hope they take time to be 14-
to 18-year-olds and really value this time in their lives. Too soon, adulthood with adult responsibilities
arrives with no chance to turn back to more carefree days. Thank you for encouraging your children to
live in and value each moment every day. The friendships they create in high school can last a lifetime
and most certainly have an impact on them. I wish each of you and your families health and happiness as
the years pass. As for me, I am off to focus on my own family and explore the world! So many places to
see and skills to still learn! Blessings to you all as you have been blessings to me. 

Stay strong South Forsyth! The world needs you!

With warm affection, great pride, and a few tears,

Laura



Congratulations Class of '23, you have made it! You all went from being bright-
eyed freshmen to almost understanding everything sophomores, likely a mixture
of both as juniors, and now seniors ready to take on the world. We are proud of
you and everything that you have done to show what it is to be a War Eagle. From
prestigious academic scholarships to athletic scholarships of all sports and levels,
all the way to those signing up to serve our country, the fruits of your labor are
evident at every turn. Our Class of '23 includes future doctors, teachers,
engineers, plumbers, business owners, leaders in the military, etc. - the possibilities
are limitless. It’s talent, it’s skill, but it’s also hard work and perseverance more
than anything.

As you round out your final days, soak it all in and remember what it’s like to be a
high school student. Remember how excited you would get for the small things
like seeing your friends in the hallway, getting the call that we are having a snow
day, or putting in hours and hours on a project and getting back an “A”. Remember
all of those adults in the building who spent so much time helping and teaching
you, making sure you could get to this point in the end. Thank them and
remember the feeling that you get when doing this. Let your family know you love
them and are appreciative of what they have done as your relationship grows to
different levels as you now enter adulthood. Don’t forget the sacrifices that they
have made and will continue to make every step of the way.

From the South Counseling Department to you, we say thank you. Thank you for
teaching us what the world will become, and the great future that lies ahead.
Thank you for giving us purpose in our jobs, and for continuing to show us why
we do what we do. Your hard work and perseverance have been inspirational, and
your accomplishments are top-notch. You are a special class, and one we will
never forget. As we close our time with you, we want to exit with a quote from
Martin Luther King, Jr. “You don’t have to see the whole staircase; just take the
first step.” This is the first step for many of you--now go find the top of your
staircase!

For our future graduates, some important links are listed below to have handy for
next year. 

SFHS Counseling Twitter: @SOFOcounseling
SFHS Counseling website

Wondering what you/your student should do during summer? Check out the
presentation we did during IF focusing on making the most of summer.

Summer Presentation

Counseling Corner

https://twitter.com/SOFOcounseling?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Escreen-name%3ASOFOcounseling%7Ctwcon%5Es2
https://www.forsyth.k12.ga.us/sfhs/counseling
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1A4ByiVBRaT7ObmRN7qvRtORyYIq6dRSENfHeffCnn6Q/edit?usp=sharing




For more information, 
please check 

the SFHS Senior Page:
https://tinyurl.com/ms6xwjd3







parking at graduation
purchasing extra tickets
bringing bags into Gas
South Arena. 

Please review this
important

information!





2023 HS Summer School Registration

Parent Information 

 
Cost:  No Fee

Time Frame: 

 
Program Leader: 

Location: 

 

Registration Timeline: 

Email Address:

Office Phone:

Transportation: 

Mary Cooper 

Otwell Middle School 
605 Tribble Gap Road 

Cumming, GA 30040 

May 1-May 17: Registration Window 
May 22-May 26: Late Registration 
On-Site Registration: June 2 at Otwell Middle School 9:00-11:00am 

Bus Transportation is available 

mcooper47@forsyth.k12.ga.us 

770-781-2264 ext. 100107 

Week 1: June 5-9 
Week 2: June 12-15 
Week 3: June 19-23 
Week 4: June 26-29 

Attendance Policy: Due to the shortened summer session and the fast pace of the courses, students are allowed only 
TWO absences and then they are automatically withdrawn from the program. 

Session A: Morning Session (Math and 9th Grade Algebra Readiness Camp) 9:00 AM-12:00PM 

The courses below are offered for credit recovery only: 

GSE Algebra I* GSE Algebra II Statistical Reasoning 
GSE Geometry AMDM Pre-Calculus 

Session B: Afternoon Session (ELA, Science, and Social Studies) 12:30-3:30 pm 
The courses below are offered for credit recovery only:
 
9th Lit/Comp World History Physical Science 
10th Lit/Comp United States History* Biology* 
American Lit/Comp* American Government Earth Systems 
Economics Environmental Science 

*EOC (End of Course Tests): EOCs will be administered June 26-29. The following courses have an EOC at the end of 
the course: 
GSE Algebra I United States History 
Biology American Literature/Comp. 

HOW TO REGISTER: Please complete the HS Summer School registration at your base school with your school counselor 
during the times provided below. Transportation information will be provided for those requiring bus transportation by the 
FCS Transportation Department once registration is complete. Lunches will be provided for those students attending both 
sessions. 




